

Newsletter No 24 Friday 12th March 2021

MISSION STATEMENT

Learning, growing and caring as part of God's family

"I am the vine, and you are the branches. If any remain in me and I remain in them, they produce much fruit." (John 15:5)



Scotforth Superstars



Name	Nominated by	Nominated for A fantastic attitude in class A great attitude to the first week back of school learning A fabulous picture in the style of Gaudi	
James Betts	Mrs Boyle		
Felicity Taylor George English	Miss Parlane & Miss Aylott		
Isabella Paker	Mrs Mayor & Mrs Belshire		
Aidan Inglis	Mrs Mayor & Mrs Belshire	An imaginative, well constructed Chinese dragon	

It's been wonderful to see all the children back in school! Understandably some were a little apprehensive but they have all settled well into the new routines and safe practices we have in school. Well done to parents for sending the children in their uniform—not easy as most of the shops are shut! Hopefully, as long as we all follow the guidelines as we have been doing, school will remain open.

Welcome Back!

Y6 Hoodies

Order forms have been e-mailed to all Y6 parents via Scopay but in case you haven't received it, a further copy is attached to the newsletter. Please note the last day for ordering is **Wednesday**, **31st March**.

Easter Playscheme

Please see the attached notice giving full details of the scheme.

Easter Lunch

There will be a special Easter School Lunch on Wednesday, 24th March. Please see the attached form for details and return only if you child usually has a packed lunch on a Wednesday.

Please Note: Jacket potatoes will also be available.

Trophies

Please could parents/children return the trophies that were presented at the end of last term in order that we can present them to the next set of recipients. Many thanks.

Abandoned

Last week we had a bike abandoned at the back of school. If anyone knows anything about it, please contact the office. We have contacted the police and told that if it is not claimed by its rightful owner we can sell it for school funds!

Reminder

Pupils with hair that is shoulder length or longer must have it tied back (boys and girls) and no jewellery is permitted to be worn in school. Thank you.

Lancashire Adult Learning

Please see the attached sheets giving details of various free courses on offer as well as events they are running over the Easter Holidays.

World Book Day (or fortnight!)

Thank you to all the staff who have worked hard on putting together a fun-filled 2 weeks to celebrate the return to school and books and reading; in particular. Thank you all those who have taken part in the 'Masked Reader'. We hope everyone has enjoyed it, and special thanks to Mrs Redmayne for organising it all. We had some wonderful costumes yesterday too, well done!

The winners of the class quizzes and received book vouchers are:

James Taylor, Ayub Bezahaf, Maha Attir, Angelica Bishop, Lujain Abubaker, Nate Skivington, Annabel Cooper, James Butcher, Jack Priddey, Atticus Nemeth, Damian Georgiev, Owen Stephens, Joel Dawson, Henry Bowers, Isaac Weston, Lucy Rowbotham, Ryu Lea-Smith, William Bush, Jules Taylor, Sophie Dalgleish, Ben Weston and Ronan Westworth.

Special mention goes to Henry Bowers who has read <u>all</u> of the books in both Y3 and Y4 reading lists (a massive achievement), well done!



Scotforth Road

Lancaster LA1 4SE

Tel: 01524 65379

Head Teacher: Mrs A. Aylott

8th March 2021

Dear Year 6 Parents.

LEAVER'S HOODIES 2021

As in previous years we are giving children in year 6 the option to purchase a Scotforth Leaver's Hoodie. If you are interested in making a purchase please return your order form and payment (please make cheques payable to Scotforth School Fund) to the school office by Wednesday 31st March. This will be the only order placed with our supplier this year, therefore, please ensure your order form is returned by the due date.

Please note following quality issues with last years hoodies order, we have decided to return back to our previous supplier. Size samples will be available to try at the school office. Unfortunately we are unable to make any changes to size or colour once our order has been placed.

Jet Black	Purple	Orange Crush	
Charcoal	Plum	Sun Yellow	
Heather Grey	Burgundy	Lime Green	
Sky Blue	Red Hot Chilli	Kelly Green	
Hawaiian Blue	Fire Red	Bottle	
Sapphire Blue	Hot Pink	Jade	
Royal Blue	Candyfloss Pink		
Oxford Navy	Baby Pink		

Order size	9/11yr	12/13yr	XS	S	M	L
Garment length (cm)	57	62	64	67	70	73
Garment chest (cm)	46	49	49	51	56	61



FEATURES

Twin needle stitch
detailing
Double fabric hood
Kangaroo pouch
pocket
Ribbed cuff and
hem

SCOTFORTH ST. PAUL'S C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL LEAVER'S HOODIES ORDER FORM 2021

Name of Child
(Please <u>clearly print</u> your child's first <u>name only</u> as you wish it to be printed on the hoody)
Size required: 9-11 - 12-13 - £13.00 Cheque/Cash/Scopay
Small - Medium - Large - £13.00 Cheque/Cash/Scopay
Colour
(please make cheques payable to Scotforth School Fund)
I understand that changes cannot be made once I have placed my order.
Signed Date













ORDER FORM FOR Wednesday, 24th March Easter Lunch

Please complete the form and return it to the school by

Friday, 19th March

Don't complete if your child already stays for lunch or is entitled to free meals.

The cost is £2.30per child

Name.....Class No....

If your child has an allergy or special dietary requirement, please contact your school office to inform them of your child's requirements.

We look forward to serving your child!

If you and your child would like to join in the fun and they don't currently stay for school meals, please contact your school for payment details.





Easter Playscheme

There will be an Easter holiday playscheme running in bubble groups with all safety measures in place from 29th March to 1st April Open 8.00am - 6.00pm, providing Full & Half Day Care

for Scotforth Nursery & Primary School Children Only

Full Day:£25.00, £3.00 extra for breakfast Half Day £14.50 per child, Nursery fees apply or funded free

Themed activity days Include:

Mon 29th - All About Chocolate & treat making

Tues 30th - The Kids' Easter Bake Off

Wed 31st- Easter Crafts, Bonnets & Traditions

Thu 1st - Wellbeing Day, Yoga & Mindfulness & Easter

DVD with treats

Book Now Online

Bookings are now being taken visit our new website www.scotforthplayschemes.co.uk,

Call 07796569719 or

email:admin@scotforthplayschemes.co.uk

Good morning from the Family Learning team at Lancashire Adult Learning!

We've had several requests around supporting children's mental health during this unsettling time, particularly those in KS2, as well as parents enquiring about how they can continue to support their child's learning after substantial periods of home schooling. From this we are currently offering the below courses via ZOOM to Lancashire parents/ carers. Please feel free to share with your families. You can also direct parents to our website, https://www.lal.ac.uk/what-we-do/family-learning/

You've Got This: Health and Wellbeing for 8-11yr olds. (Parent/carer only course)

Begins Fri 12th March x 3 weeks.9:30-11:30am

This 3 week course covers practical strategies, tips and ideas to support your child during this unsettling time. You'll have the opportunity to ask questions, share ideas in a supportive environment.

Enrol here:

https://portal.mis.nelsongroup.ac.uk/Page/U PublicCourseDetails?uio id=12461

Catch up with Maths/ English (Parent/carer only course)

Various times/ dates available

These courses are broken down to cover the various stages/ages: Reception and year 1 year 2 year 3 and year 4 year 5 and year 6

During these short courses, we will focus on key areas and skills to help your child 'catch up' and build on and consolidate their knowledge. It will be full of opportunities for you, as a parent, to ask the tutor questions about the teaching methods used in school. There will also be lots of ideas and resources available to further help you support your child.

Enrol here:

https://www.lal.ac.uk/what-we-do/family-learning/

Any questions, or to discuss bespoke FREE courses for your families please don't hesitate to get in touch. best wishes,

Laura

Laura Myers

Partnership & Recruitment Officer for Family Learning

Lancashire Adult Learning, Northlight, Glenway, Brierfield, BB9 5NH

laura.myers@nelsongroup.ac.uk

Creating the extraordinary.







Good afternoon from the Family Learning team at Lancashire Adult Learning. Just a quick email to let you know about the FREE Family Learning Events we have running over the Easter Holidays:

Please share the padlet link with your families to access information on the sessions: https://padlet.com/Family_Learning_LAL/familycourses



What's On - ONLINE Family Learning with Lancashire Adult Learning

Our Family Learning team are offering lots of FREE online coul for families across Lancashire to access. Click on the links beld enrol on a course or contact laura.myers@nelsongroup.ac.uk formore information

padlet.com

Or share details of the individual courses listed below:

Easter 'Egg'stravaganza (online)

Thurs 1st April, 1pm-2:30pm

For children aged 3-6 and their parents/ carers

Join us for an 'Egg 'citing time this Easter in the comfort of your own home! Our family learning session will take place on Thursday 1st April, and will comprise of special spring themed games, quizzes and crafts. With parents/ carers support, children will learn whilst having an abundance of seasonal fun. You'll receive a resource pack through the post so you can be 'hands on' with all the crafty activities. So come on, don't 'chick'en out and enrol now! The family learning team and our very cheeky MYSTERY GUEST can't wait to see you there!

Enrol link: https://portal.mis.nelsongroup.ac.uk/Page/U PublicCourseDetails?uio id=12618

Family Learning Spring fair (online)

Sat 27th March, 10am-11:30am

For primary school aged children and their parents/ carers

Get online and join us as a family on our Family Learning Spring Fair. Take part in lots of fun and exciting seasonal themed crafts, games and activities. Resource packs will be provided so you can take part from home.

Enrol link; https://portal.mis.nelsongroup.ac.uk/Page/U PublicCourseDetails?uio id=12429

NEW-Let's Do LEGO- Family Challenge (online)

Monday 29th March, 1-2:30pm

For primary school aged children and their parents/ carers

ALL NEW Let's Do LEGO-Family Challenge. We had so much fun on the last LEGO Challenge that we've a brand new session ready to go! Work together as a team to complete tasks set by our Family Learning team! Design a balloon powered car, join in a new 10 minute challenge and more...Come along, have fun and build up your STEM skills too! Resource packs provided- but you will need LEGO at home.

Enrol link: https://portal.mis.nelsongroup.ac.uk/Page/U PublicCourseDetails?ujo id=12425

Thank you for your continued support. Since September we have worked with over 2000 families across Lancashire. If you would prefer not to receive emails on upcoming events/ courses from us please let me know.

Best wishes.

Laura